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Werneth Area Committee Meeting: Monday, 17 
June 2024 

               
BREDBURY GREEN AND ROMILEY DELEGATED WARD BUDGET 

 
Report of the Director of Place Management 

 
1. INTRODUCTION AND PURPOSE OF REPORT 
 
1.1 Request for the allocation of £8,500 Delegated Ward Budget (Bredbury Green and 

Romiley) to play area improvements at Goyt Valley Play Area.  
 
2. BACKGROUND 
 
2.1 Goyt Valley Play Area is an important outdoor recreational facility for the Bredbury 

Green and Romiley ward.  
 

2.2 Investment of £64,0000 has been secured to enhance the play value and quality of 
the space.  

 
2.3 This includes contributions from Stockport Homes Group, recently been invested in 

addressing the declining quality of the play area safer surface, and Mosscare St 
Vincents Housing that will be invested  in refurbishing the existing climbing frame 
and slide. 

 
2.4 Section 106 Commuted Sum for open space will be invested in a new challenging 

multi play unit and swing set with accessible mirage seat and nest seat.  This works 
will take place in September 2024. 

 
3. PROPOSAL 
 
3.1 There is the opportunity as part of this works to further improve accessible play by 

installing a ground level roundabout.  
 

3.2 A contribution of £8,500 from Delegated Ward Budget (Bredbury Green and 
Romiley) would allow for this item to be included in the wider play area improvement 
works. Appendix A – Goyt Valley Play Area Improvements. 

 
3.3 If approved, the new roundabout would be delivered alongside the play area 

improvements works in September 2024. 
 
4. CONCLUSIONS AND RECOMMENDATIONS 
 
4.1 Area Committee is requested to approve the allocation of £8,500 Delegated Ward 

Budget (Bredbury Green and Romiley) as a contribution to improved accessible play 
at Goyt Valley Play Area.  

 
BACKGROUND PAPERS 
 
There are none 
 



Anyone wishing to inspect the above background papers or requiring further information 
should contact Richard Booker on telephone number Tel: 0161 474 4829 or alternatively 
email richard.booker@stockport.gov.uk 


